
 

 

 

May 5, 2022 

 

Professor Dr Teh Geok Bee 

President 

Southern University College 

Jalan Selatan Utama 

Off Jalan Skudai 

81300 Skudai Johor 

 

 

Dear Professor Dr Teh 

 

ACCREDITATION OF BACHELOR IN ACCOUNTING (HONOURS)  

 

We are pleased to inform you that based on the evaluation report, the Council of MICPA has at its recent 

meeting decided to award the graduates of Bachelor in Accounting (Honours) degree from Southern 

University College with the following exemption: 

 

• Exemption from Professional Stage Examination (PSE):  

Auditing (AA), Business & Company Law (BCL) and Financial Reporting (FR) 

In order to receive exemption for Business Strategy & Financial Management (BSFM) module, 

graduates are required to pass the proposed elective subject, BBFN3513 Investment Analysis. 

 

The degree programme is subject to a 3-year review to retain its recognition status. 

 

Graduates of the Bachelor in Accounting (Honours) from Southern University College is required to fulfill 

the following requirements in order to qualify as a member of the Institute and the Chartered 

Accountants Australia and New Zealand (CA ANZ): 

 

(a) Register as a student of the Institute under Stream I, Stream II or Stream III; 

(b) Pass the Institute’s Advanced Stage Examination within the prescribed period; and 

(c) Obtain 3 years of practical experience under the supervision of a member of the Institute or CA 

ANZ or of an approved professional body. 

 

We look forward to working closely with you and your faculty members in the conduct of the MICPA x 

CA ANZ Qualifying Programme and also to strengthen our relationship in producing high quality 

professionals who will contribute towards the sustained development of the capital market in Malaysia. 

 

Thank you. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 
 

NOVIE TAJUDDIN 

Chief Executive Officer 

 


